AT THE PUBLIC MEETING

                                  of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday the 7th day of March, 2016
 Present

Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor 



Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman
James E. Presutti, Councilman




Scott M. Manley, Councilman
Also Present

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



James Osborne, Town Engineer



Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk
      Meeting called to order at 7:05 p.m.
1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG
Stacey Nelson from Meadow Winds led the pledge.
3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA
There were no changes made to the agenda.
5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount

of $681,909.59 for vouchers 160789 to 160977.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman               Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

 
6.   REPORT FROM DEPARTMENT HEADS:    
Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation,  
reported the following:
-  The adult soccer and baseball recreation programs are full.
      -  The Spring Youth Soccer season will begin on April 11th.
             -  Camp Chadwick registration for Town residents will be held on Saturday, April 2nd             

   from 9:00-11:30 a.m. and for non- residents on Monday, April 4th.  
-  Distributed 6,500 annual booklets to the Town’s schools.

-  The annual Easter Egg Hunt is scheduled for Saturday, March 19th at 10:00 a.m.

   at Chadwick Lake Park.  Pre-registration is required.
-  A Moonlight Hike is scheduled for Wednesday, March 23rd at Chadwick Lake Park.  

   All interested will meet at the large pavilion at 7:00 p.m.  The fee is $5.00 and                   

   pre-registration is required. 
-  There will be a trip to Westchester County Center to see the Westchester Knicks                

   vs. the Raptors on Thursday, March 24th.  The bus will depart the Recreation Center              

   at 5:00 pm and return approximately 10:30 p.m.  The fee being $40.00 per person. 
      -  Chadwick Lake Park will be stocked with trout on Tuesday, March 15th.
Donald Campbell, Deputy Police Chief, reported the following:
-  Current Activity: Calls for Service Taken: 4,900 - +6%; Arrests: 260 – +1.5%;                

   Incident Reports – 653; Motor Vehicle Accidents: 351 - +14%; Traffic Tickets: 618 -   

   +9%; 

-  A meeting with Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation Rob Petrillo              

   will be scheduled to discuss a two session Junior Police Academy for the summer.  

-  There will possibly be a Citizens Academy scheduled for the fall.
-  The overtime is within the Police budget (slightly less due to some injuries).

-  One Police Officer will be hired for the Police Academy, the first since 2008.
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Todd DePew, Highway Superintendent, reported the following:
-  The Highway Department has been able to work on the ditch and drainage                       

   issues for the Town due to the mild winter.
-  The Pole Barn is two thirds complete.
-  Currently dismantling the barn at the Gunsch House.

-  Due to the mild winter, there has been less time sweeping the Town’s roads.

-  Deeming the following equipment as surplus: John Deere 81” Flail Mower;                      

   Alamo Side Mount 62” Flail Mower; Alamo 89” Flail Mower; Military Generator,               

   Alamo Versa Arm; 20 Ton Tow Master Trailer; 20 Ton Interstate Trailer; Wood               

   Chuck w/c 17 Brush Chipper and 3 Ton Eager Beaver Roller.  The Highway               

   Department still  has another trailer and will not be without.
-  New Street signs have been installed and are easy to read.  Town Clerk               

   Andrew Zarutskie congratulated Todd on doing a good job.  

Gerald Canfield, Code Compliance Supervisor, reported the following:
-  Site inspections made – 591; Certificate of occupancies issued – 140;                         

   Zoning complaints – 87; Fire inspections – 201; Fire investigations – 5;

   Order to remedy’s issued – 17.   
             -  Total amount of money taken in January and February was $56,077.00.                          

                This includes: Building Permits; Demo Permits; Septic-New; Septic-Repairs;                  

                Blasting Permits; Blasting Licenses; Certified Letters; Certification of Occupancies; 
                Clearing & Grading and Sprinklers & Miscellaneous. 

             -  Attended four Planning Board meetings and one Zoning Board meeting.
-  Working on scheduling Workers Compensation in-house and CPR training                        

   instead of having classroom instruction.
      John Platt, Commissioner of Public Works, reported the following:
-  The DPW was thankful for such a warm winter … water has been flowing through              

   the Town’s pipes and not out of them due to water main breaks.
-  DPW is getting ready for water main replacement projects this construction season             

   at (North Fletcher Ave. and Colden Park).  

-  Presently reading water meters for the 1st quarter.
-  The most existing news for the Town is the replacing or upgrading existing water 
   meters in residential and commercial buildings.  The Town has contracted with  

   National Meter Services of Kearney, New Jersey.  Their employees will all have             

   proper identification badges, uniforms and vehicles clearly marked National Metering 

   Services.  Customers should not let anyone in their homes without proper identification.
   The new radio read water meters will allow the Water Department to read customer 

   water meters from a Town vehicle without the need to go into residents homes or                 

   on their property.  This will take six to nine months and will continue until complete.
       7.   POLICE: 

        A.  Hiring of Part Time Police Officer
Deputy Police Chief Donald Campbell requests authorization to offer the position               of part time Police Officer to John Casazza at a rate of $24.00 per hour not to           exceed an average of twenty hours per week or 1040 hours in any calendar year             with a start date of Thursday, March 10, 2016.  Mr. Casazza has completed his psychological screening but will need to have a physical, drug/alcohol testing, fingerprints and all his paperwork.    

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve offering the position               of part time Police Officer to John Casazza at a rate of $24.00 with a start date              of March 10, 2016.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.             

             B.  Purchase of Equipment  

Deputy Police Chief Donald Campbell requests authorization to use the Seizure Account #3120.485 for the purchase of Airsoft equipment at a total cost of             $4,131.50.  
MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the purchase of Airsoft equipment at a total cost of $4,131.50.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    
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             C.  Purchase of Equipment  

Deputy Police Chief Donald Campbell requests authorization to use the Seizure Account #3120.485 for the purchase of covert audio, video and tracking             surveillance software at a total cost of $1,995.00.  This software will also be             used to collect video evidence and audio that will assist in the prosecution of offenders.

MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the purchase of covert            audio, video and tracking surveillance software at a total cost of $1,995.00.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.       

             D.  Purchase of Ammunition  

Deputy Police Chief Donald Campbell requests authorization to use Account #3030.499 to purchase a supply of firearm ammunition for training purposes                 at a total cost of $12,833.06.  
MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the purchase of a                supply of firearm ammunition for training purposes at a total cost of $12,833.06.  

The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.       
             E.  Hiring of a Full Time Police Officer  

Deputy Police Chief Donald Campbell requests authorization to hire Matthew          Zuniga as a full time Police Officer at a starting salary of $50,677.00 and a start            date of Thursday, March 10, 2016.  Mr. Zuniga will need to complete his physical .
      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve hiring Matthew Zuniga                    

      as a full time Police Office at a starting salary of $50,677.00 and a start date of 

      Thursday, March 10, 2016.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

             Presutti - yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

8.   PLANNING BOARD MATRIX:

     ​​
           A.  Stormwater Bond Matrix Warehouse 
Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval for the cost estimate in the amount            of $1,241,000.00.  This is for the Stormwater Management improvements related to the Matrix Project (15-26). Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor stated that the original Clearing and Grading bond of $220,000.00 will continue to be held.
                  MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve $1,241,000.00 for the                            

     Stormwater Management improvements related to the Matrix Project (15-26).               

     The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman               

            Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

          B.   Clearing and Grading Security Restaurant Depo 

     Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval for the cost estimate prepared                  

                  by Mercurio Norton and Tarolli in the amount of $30,825.00.  This is for the

                  Clearing and Grading Erosion and Sediment Control Security related to the 
                  Restaurant Depot Project (15-33).

                  MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve $30,825.00 for the                            

                  cost estimate prepared by Mercurio Norton and Tarolli.  The Motion was      

                  seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman               

            Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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        9.   HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT:
     ​​
            A. Trailer Bid 
     Highway Superintendent Todd DePew requests permission to bid for a twenty ton 

     Equipment Trailer.  Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie will work with Cathy Hughes from 
     the Highway Department to arrange an advertising schedule and a scheduled bid 
     date and time.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the bid for a twenty ton 

      Equipment Trailer.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman        Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.


      Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
 

       B.  Award Summer Materials Bid

 Highway Superintendent Todd DePew requests approval to award the Summer   

 Material bids to the following vendors:

 Item 1 – Cold Patch (1A)         Bruce Donohue                 $116.00 ton delivered

 Item 2A – ¼” NYS #1A
   Callahan & Nannini
        $16.50 ton at plant loaded


                             Callahan & Nannini           $20.49 ton delivered

 Item 2B – 3/8” NYS #1st
   Callahan & Nannini
        $16.50 ton at plant loaded





   Deckelman

        $17.49 ton delivered

 Item 2C – Screenings
   Tilcon

        $10.00 ton at plant loaded





   Tilcon

        $14.45 ton delivered

 Item 3 – Item 4

   Callahan & Nannini
        $10.00 ton at plant loaded





   Tilcon

        $10.00 ton at plant loaded




   Callahan & Nannini
        $13.74 ton delivered
 Item 4 – Guide Rail & Post      Chemung Supply
        Per attached sheets

 Item 5 – Chip Spreader 
   Peckham Materials
        $191.00 per hour

               with Operator

 Item 6 – Rubber Tire Roller     Peckham Materials           $125.00 per hour

 Item 7 – Aluminum Structural  Chemung Supply
        Per attached sheets                 

              Plate Box Culvert
 Item 8 – Center Line &            Seneca Pavement             $300.00 Center Line

              Edge Line                   Marking                              $185.00 Edge Line
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Summer Material bids 
 to the following vendors above.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman  
             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley - yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.
             Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
      C.  Cold Milling Machine Bid

Highway Superintendent Todd DePew requests approval to award the Cold               Milling Machine bid to the following two (2) vendors:

Milling Machine with minimum milling width of 6’3”:

Peckham Road Corporation                      $4,625.00 per 8 hour day

375 Bay Road Suite 100

          $850.00 mobilization


Queensbury, NY  12804  
                       $300.00 per move

MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the Cold Milling Machine   bid to Peckham Road Corporation for the Milling Machine with minimum milling         width of 6’3”.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

     VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                  Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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Milling Machine with minimum milling width of 4’:

Consorti Bros. Paving & Seal Coating     $3,000.00 per 8 hour day

208 South Plank Road

          $300.00 mobilization


Newburgh, NY  12550  
                       $300.00 per move

MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the Cold Milling Machine             bid to Consorti Bros. Paving & Seal Coating for the Milling Machine with minimum milling width of 4’.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

     VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                  Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
      D.  Brush Grinding Bid

Highway Superintendent Todd DePew requests approval to award the Brush  Grinding bid to Rancourt & Sons from Poughquag in the amount of $275.00 per            hour.  Ewalds Logging from Pine Bush did not meet the required specifications   based on the Highway Superintendents determination.
MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the Brush Grinding                bid to Rancourt & Sons from Poughquag in the amount of $275.00 per hour due               to Ewalds Logging not meeting the required specifications.  The Motion was   seconded by Councilman Presutti.

                  VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                  Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

      E.  Tree Cutting Bid

Highway Superintendent Todd DePew requests approval to award the Tree Cutting bid to the following two (2) vendors:

Lewis Tree Service                                $1,126.56 per 8 hour day / Option A

300 Lucius Gordon Drive

     $2,163.20 per 8 hour day / Option B


West Henrietta, NY  14586  
                  $2,726.02 per 8 hour day / Option D

MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the Tree Cutting bid                    to Lewis Tree Service for Options A, B and D.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

     VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                  Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Kevin Downes Tree Service Inc.          $1,450.00 per 8 hour day / Option C

65 Royal Avenue              

          


Hawthorne, NJ  07506  
                       
MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the Tree Cutting bid                   to Kevin Downes Tree Service Inc. for Option C.   The Motion was seconded                  by Councilman Presutti.

     VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                  Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

           F.  Surplus Equipment 
                  Highway Superintendent Todd DePew requests approval to have the following  

                  equipment be deemed as surplus with the proceeds from the sales going to the 

                  Capital Reserve Account for Highway Equipment Reserve #030 0030 0891:



John Deere 81” Flail Mower



Alamo Side Mount 62” Flail Mower



Alamo 89” Flail Mower



Military Generator



Alamo Versa Arm



20 Ton Tow Master Trailer



20 Ton Interstate Trailer



Wood Chuck w/c 17 Brush Chipper



3 Ton Eager Beaver Roller

                    MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the above equipment                

                    as surplus.   The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

            Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
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     10.   BUILDING AND GROUNDS ROOF REPAIR

Supervisor Piaquadio requests permission to hire Hollenbeck & Dailey, Inc. from                         Newburgh to replace the flat roof (cricket areas) on the north end of Town Hall for                   a total cost of $7,950.00.  
MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve hiring Hollenbeck & Dailey, Inc.     to repair the roof at Town Hall for a total cost of $7,950.00.  The Motion was seconded  by Councilwoman Greene.

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman        
             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.


Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
 
    11.   RECREATION:
     ​​
           A.  Start Process to Hire One Part Time Chauffeur 
     Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo requests             

     approval to begin the process of hiring one part time chauffeur/driver.  This vacancy           

     is due to the recent passing of Mr. David O’Keefe. 

     MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve beginning the process           

     of hiring one part time chauffeur/driver.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman        

     Ruggiero.

                  VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman        
                  Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.


     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

           B.  Start Process to Hire Two Part Time Laborers 
     Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo requests             

     approval to begin the process of hiring two part time laborers.   One vacancy is                 

     to replace Mr. Joseph Candela who recently resigned and  the other position is              

     to fill a current vacancy. 

     MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve beginning the process           

     of hiring two part time laborers.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman        

     Ruggiero.

                  VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman        
                  Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.


     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

           C.  Trolley Request 
      Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo stated that                

      Deborah Green from the New Windsor Parade Committee requested the use of               

      the trolley for their Memorial Day Parade to be held on Sunday, May 22, 2016.      
      The line-up will start at 1:00 p.m. and step-off will begin at 2:00 p.m.  Mr. Petrillo               

      will drive the trolley.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the use of the trolley.  

      The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

                   VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman        

                   Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.


      Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

           D.  Awarding Fireworks Contract 

                  Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo requests 

                    approval to accept the 2016 fireworks quote from Fireworks Extravaganza from 

                    Rochelle Park, N.J. who submitted the lowest bid quote of $9,750.00.  Other bid 

     quotes received were from Legion Fireworks from Wappinger Falls, N.Y.  with a             

     price quote of $11,000.00 and Bay Fireworks from Bethpage, N.Y. with a price              

     quote of $18,000.00.

     MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the lowest bid submitted      

     by Fireworks Extravaganza from Rochelle Park, N.J. for $9,750.00.  The money for 

     the fireworks is not paid with taxpayer money but with donations.  The Motion was 

     seconded by Councilman Manley.

          VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

          Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                  Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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     12.   ANIMAL CONTROL: 
       A.  Hiring of Part Time Animal Control Officer
      Deputy Chief of Police Donald Campbell requests authorization to hire Cristina 

      Carpenter as a part time Animal Control Officer with a starting date of Thursday, 

      March 10, 2016 and a starting salary of $10.40 per hour.  Mrs. Carpenter will                

      need to complete her physical, fingerprints and paperwork.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve hiring Cristina Carpenter
      as a part time Animal Control Officer with a starting salary of $10.40 per hour and               

      a starting date of March 10, 2016.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman 
      Ruggiero.  

           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman      

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

       B.  T-94 Withdrawal – Newburgh Vet Hospital
      Cheryl Cunningham requests authorization to use the T-94 account to pay for the  

      veterinary services from Newburgh Veterinary Hospital for the amount of $675.89.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve using the T-94 account             

      to pay for the veterinary services from Newburgh Veterinary Hospital totaling 
      $675.89.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                   Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
       C.  T-94 Withdrawal – Flannery Animal Hospital
      Cheryl Cunningham requests authorization to use the T-94 account to pay for                

      the veterinary services from Flannery Animal Hospital for the amount of $56.00.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve using the T-94 account          

      to pay for the veterinary services from Flannery Animal Hospital totaling $56.00.   

      The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                   Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
     13.   SURPLUS EQUIPMENT: 

       A.  Cell Telephones

                   Supervisor Piaquadio requests approval to have the following twenty one cell 

                   phones deemed as surplus as they have been replaced with new cell phones:

      J. Platt; J. Ewasutyn; R. Petrillo; J. Szeli; Sewer; Plant Filter; Animal Control;
                   Water Department; Campbell; Plant Filter; S. Grogan; Department Water;

                   D. Elliot; Fleet Maintenance; T. DePew; Code Enforcement – Jim; Code 

                   Enforcement – Joe; Highway – Cathy; Highway – Dave; Highway – Anthony;

                   Highway – Rich.

                   MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the above cell phones         

                   deemed as surplus.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
       B.  Gunsch House
      Supervisor Piaquadio requests approval to have the following items being stored               

      in the Gunsch House deemed as surplus (with the exception of Town records).
      2 Speakers; 1 Microphone; 1 Microphone Stand; 1 Diorama; 8 Frames;

      1 Tail Gate; 1 Bumper; 3 Trophies and 2 Folding Tables
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the above items                being stored in the Gunsch House deemed as surplus.   The Motion was            seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

            Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
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14.   ANNOUNCEMENTS

       Councilwoman Greene reported the following:
 
 -  There will be a breakfast this Sunday, March 13th from 8:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m.                      

           at the Dan Leghorn Firehouse.  Come and have breakfast with the Easter Bunny.

       Town Clerk Zarutskie reported the following:


 -  Remember this weekend is Daylight Savings Time and to set your clocks ahead.
       Councilman Ruggiero reported the following:
 
 -  Thank you to all of the Department Heads who came out tonight and gave their 

           reports.  It is nice to let the residents of the Town know what is going on.
 -  Welcome aboard to Cristina Carpenter as the new part time Animal Control Officer.
 -  Thank you to Gil for all of his hard work in obtaining and purchasing the contents                

     of the new Animal Control facility located at 21 Hudson Valley Plaza.  

15.  PUBLIC COMMENTS

       Donald Greene from Cronomer Valley
       Mr. Greene addressed the Town Board with regard to the sidewalks installed at the         

       new Papa John restaurant located at North Plank Road.   Discussions were held with    

       the DOT (Department of Transportation) as to these sidewalks that go nowhere.  There 
       needs to be  a start and end point.   The Town’s Planning Board stated that a sidewalk  

       is required for the Papa John restaurant to open while the DOT says the sidewalk can   

       be taken out.  This is definitely a liability to the Town as there is a four foot drop at the 
       end of the sidewalk without any curbing or proper lighting.  Mr. Greene asked the Town 
       Board to address this concern as it is very frustrating and inviting trouble for the Town. 

Supervisor Piaquadio stated that the Town will not be maintaining these sidewalks as 

       they are not in code.  He will check with the Planning Board.
       Code Compliance Supervisor Gerald Canfield stated that this issue hasn’t gone 
       unnoticed.  He placed several calls to the DOT which were never returned.  This             

       project has been in process for three years and noted that the sidewalks were not 

       constructed correctly.  
       Robert Miller from Adonna Drive

 Mr. Miller who works for the New York City Police Department addressed the Town 

       Board with regard to his neighbors dogs constantly barking at all hours of the day.                   

       Robert had a discussion with Animal Control and has already signed two complaints.         

       He feels that he can’t be out in his front yard as the dogs are in and out and he fears             

       for his life.  This has been going on since the middle of August and keeps getting worse.  
       Supervisor Piaquadio will discuss this matter at the Department Head meeting.
       Bill Fetter from Rockwood Drive
       Mr. Fetter asked the Town Board the following questions:
       What is Airsoft equipment?

       Deputy Police Chief Donald Campbell stated that this is nonlethal projectiles that are 

       used in hostage situations.
       Is the ammunition purchase of $12,833.06 an annual cost?
       Deputy Police Chief Donald Campbell stated that this is an annual cost.
       Is New Windsor responsible for the insurance coverage for the use of the Town’s 

       trolley for their Memorial Day parade? 
       Yes.  New Windsor is responsible for the insurance coverage.
       Will readings be done before and after the changing of the Town’s water meters?

       Town Engineer Jim Osborne stated that the Town has identified a number of data            

       points and photos will be taken when the new meters are turned on.  All information             

       will be documented and tested for accuracy.         
       What becomes of the money from the surplus equipment sales?                 
       The proceeds from the surplus equipment sales will go into the Capital Reserve  

       account.
       Mr. Fetter commented that with the amount of Police Officers out of work, the Town                

       may want to look at conducting safety/job practice classes.
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     16.   ADJOURNMENT

             MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to adjourn the regular Town Board             

             meeting at 8:17 p.m.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman          Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
Meeting adjourned at 8:17 pm.




Respectfully submitted,

_______________________________        ______________​​​______________​​​__​​____

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
      Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk  
BJM – 3/11/16
